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Patient Group Meeting – 03.05.2012
1. Chairman’s opening remarks:
Opening remarks were made by Ian Tulley to get the meeting underway.  
2. Minutes from last meeting held on 5th April 2012 - Matters arising
The minutes were agreed as a true record of the previous meeting.  
3. Feedback from patient survey now that members have had time to view report:
The group members were happy with the layout of information contained within the comprehensive report.  This is now on the website for all to view and a copy was contained within April’s newsletter.  
4. Actions and timings that fall out from survey:
Further development of the website is ongoing.  
We are still awaiting a television/monitor in the waiting room/s to convey practice information.  

Suggestion box and PPG board is still in development.  
The unused medication box has not been possible due to people putting inappropriate medications in it.  Also there is a safety and security issue of someone helping themselves! 

The best way to proceed is for the medications to be handed in at the counter and the Nurses can then check them.  

5. News from the Practice:
MRI:

Graham Willoughby mentioned the fact that the MRI scanner started last week on Apollo car park and scanned 26 NHS patients. This will be held 1-2 days every fortnight depending on the number of referrals.  This is presently for the use of the Orthopaedic service, but the GP’s hope to be able to refer directly in time.  
The cost of this is the same as the Hospital i.e. £175 (Private scans vary from £350-400), but it is more convenient for the patient and we get the results back a lot quicker.  
Nursing Home Admission Scheme:

Dr Stockton mentioned a scheme whereby elderly or infirm patients that need extra short-term care, but not hospital admission, can be referred to the Queen Alexandra Cottage Homes for rehabilitation and addition attention until they are fit to return home.  

We presently have 2 beds available to this practice at a cost of about £500 per week, rather than £2500 cost generated by a hospital stay.  The bed spaces may be increased to 4, or even 6, in the future.

Appointments:

Dr Stockton brought up the appointment system.  The feedback we have been receiving with regards to nearly 50% of appointments being pre-bookable has been generally positive.  Graham Willoughby has received fewer complaints.  The system will never be perfect as there are simply not enough appointments available.  

The pre-bookable appointments remain in 4 blocks of 3 appointments, namely:

8.30, 8.40 and 8.50

10.00, 10.10 and 10.20

3.00, 3.10, and 3.20

4.00, 4.10 and 4.30

In the month of April, we had 104 people not turn up for their pre-booked appointments.  This needs further publicity, on the website and on the new television/monitor (when installed).

6. Look at non-NHS fees: 

Dr Stockton presented suggested fees for certificates, examinations and other services that are non-NHS requirements.  We have been charging around half the suggested prices, which are in-line with the other surgeries in the area, and Dr Stockton was concerned that the new costs were too high.  

However, the general consensus from the group was that the suggested fees are fine and it was agreed that they would commence from 1st September 2012 with notifications on the website and in the newsletter about this to make everyone aware.  
7. Look at format of Third Newsletter – Suggestions and comments:
Graham Hunt showed a draft copy of the 3rd newsletter.  The existing content was agreed and there was suggestion that we further highlight the A & E attendance section and the waste of resources created.  
8. Look at ongoing Website development – Suggestions and comments:
This was looked at early on in the meeting.  No further suggestions as yet.  
9. Names of those in attendance and apologies: - (This will be the 2nd point in future)
Attendees:




Apologies:

Bryan-Brown, Pauline



Bryan-Brown, David
Green, Pamela




Cooper Robert

King, Michael 



McCarthy, Jocelyn

Pearch, Alan




Pearch, Linda

Triggs, Roger

Tulley, Ian





Welton, Mahmud




10. A.O.B:
Mr Welton raised the subject of how GP’s get paid and how funding is allocated etc.  This was answered by Graham Willoughby and the group seemed satisfied with the information provided.  
Date of next meeting: Thursday 14th June 2012 at 12.20pm
(Change due to Bank and Member’s holidays)

All comments and suggestions for agenda to be emailed / phoned through a week before the next meeting – in this case by Thursday 7th June.

Email:
grahamhunt@nhs.net 

Tel:
01323 744634
